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File OF-Surv-Land-D081-0101 
15 April 2014 
 
 
Mr. Steve Minotakis 
Chief Financial Officer 
DR Four Beat Energy Corporation c/o ATB Solutions 
P.O. Box 1124 
Elfers, FL   34680 
Facsimile 727-255-5107 
 
 
Dear Mr. Minotakis: 
 

Court Order 8 April 2014 – Knappen Pipeline, DR Four Beat Energy Corporation  
 
The National Energy Board (Board) requires that the Knappen Border Pipeline and Associated 
Facilities (Pipeline) be safely maintained and operated protecting the public and the environment. 
The Board also requires pipeline companies to continuously evaluate and improve the 
effectiveness of their management programs. Despite numerous warnings, DR Four Beat Energy 
Corporation has failed to comply with NEB safety requirements around the operation of the 
Pipeline. 
 
On 28 March 2014, the Board filed a motion in Federal Court to obtain authority to reduce the 
pressure in the Knappen Pipeline (Pipeline) in accordance with the Board Order  
SG-D081-01-2013 dated 18 April 2013 (attached) issued to DR Four Beat Energy Corporation 
(DR Four Beat). Reducing the pressure will increase the safety of the line and decrease the 
potential for incidents. 
 
On 8 April 2014, the Court granted the Board’s motion. Please find attached the Federal Court 
Order T-1403-13 dated 8 April 2014.  
 
DR Four Beat is reminded that it is still the owner and the operator of the Knappen Pipeline and 
that the safety and security of the Knappen Pipeline remains an obligation of the company. Other 
enforcement action is in process and will continue until compliance with Board Order  
SG-D081-01-2013 is achieved.



- 2 - 
 

 

The Board acknowledges receipt of your e-mail dated 9 April 2014 sent to NEB staff member, 
Ms. Sandra Martindale, requesting information on how to remit the $1,000 award to the National 
Energy Board. Please contact Chris Finley, Director Emergency Management & Security, to 
discuss payment of the costs of the motion awarded to the Board by the Federal Court. His 
contact information is 403-299-3118 or Chris.Finley@neb-one.gc.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
 
 
 

Sheri Young, 
Secretary of the Board 
 
 
Attachments 
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